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SUBJECT/TITLE
Motor Carriers

SPONSOR
Representative Jack Coleman

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County clerks

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New
X
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

BR 206 exempts certain motor vehicles from the state's motor vehicle usage tax, levies an additional tax on special fuels consumed in Kentucky by certain motor carriers, and increase the registration fee for the three highest weight classes of vehicles.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 206 on local government would be minimal to moderate.  The measure will have an immediate effect on county clerks' offices, practically eliminating a source of income -- funds that clerks' offices receive for collecting the usage tax on large commercial vehicles.

Section 1 of the bill amends KRS 138.460 and exempts from the motor vehicle usage tax, motor vehicles having a declared gross weight of 55,000 pounds and over provided that the registration fees on these type vehicles are apportioned.  This provision affects commercial tractor-trailer trucks that carry interstate cargo and whose registration fees are apportioned with other states.  According to the Kentucky Motor Transport Association, most commercial tractor-trailer trucks involved in interstate commerce will have the apportioned registration.

Because of the exemption, county clerks will lose a source of funding, but the exact amount of loss is unknown.  Under KRS 138.460, clerks' offices receive 3 percent of the amount of motor vehicle usage tax collected and accounted for.  According to LRC staff, approximately $3.34 million in usage taxes was collected in FY 2000 on trucks weighing 55,000 pounds and above.  Applying the 3 percent fee for collecting the tax, exempting those classes of motor vehicles completely would result in a loss to county clerks of about $100,000 statewide,   But, because not all trucks falling in the 55,000 pounds and above weight classes would qualify for the exemption, the exact loss under the bill is unknown.  The bill also requires clerks' offices to collect usage taxes on vehicles no longer eligible for the exemption as a result of a change in the declared weight.

The bill increases registration fees on motor vehicles in the 55,000-pound-and-above class, but clerks' offices will not benefit from that increase, and would continue receiving a flat fee for each registration as they do now.  The increase in registration fees for the higher motor vehicle weight classes would not generate additional monies for the county road fund; the amount earmarked for the county road fund would remain the same as under current law for each registration under the three affected weight categories.

DATA SOURCE(S)
LRC staff; KRS; Duties of Elected County Officials publication;

Kentucky Motor Transport Association
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